
The October meeting of GSCC was held on October 14, 2018 at T-Bonz Gill and Grill in Myrtle 
Beach, SC at 4:00 PM. 

President George welcomed all.  Twenty-eight members were in attendance. 

President’s Report: George Washnak reported that our annual car show was a success and that 
Jud Kuhn presented the club a $2,000.00 sponsorship check.  He thanked all the members who 
volunteered the day of the show and also thanked Larry Baine for running the show and Harold 
and Donna Dobbins for being the co-chairs and providing many hours of hard work to make this 
all come together.   

VP Report:  Harold Dobbins thanked all the members who stepped up to help at the show and to 
all the members who brought door-prizes. 

Treasurer’s Report:   Dee Lopes gave the financial report, including reading of all the 
expenditures the club made in the past few months.  

Secretary Report:   Cindy Baine stated that the September minutes were posted on the website 
by Pat Hicks.  

Membership Report:  The Membership Chair, Mickey Sharp, reported that there are 61 paid 
members at the present time and two honorary members.     

Activity Report:   Debbie Washnak reported that the club Christmas party will be on December 
15th and that so far 30 people have RSVP’d that they are coming.  Pat Hicks stated that it isn’t 
too late decide to go to the Biltmore House November 9-11, 2018.  Debbie Washnak asked the 
club if they are okay to change the club picnic to May?  No one voiced any objections.   

Old Business:   

October Car Show:  Larry Baine thanked everyone for their help.  He said that the club 
collected $1,200.00 in registration money, $232.00 in 50/50 money and $41.00 for the raffle of 
the stingray stained glass picture.    

Georgia Trip:  George Washnak stated that ten cars made the trip and that everyone had a great 
time.   

Italian Festival:  George stated that nine cars showed up at the Italian Festival and he thanked 
everyone.   

New Business:   

Cars & Coffee: The next Cars & Coffee will be on November 4th. 

Future Meeting Locations:  The next meeting will be on October 11, 2018 at Sam Sneads.  
Debbie Washnak invited all suggestions for meetings and that she and George will check out 



those venues.  She went on to say that we won’t be coming back to T-Bonz because of the 
acoustics. 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 


